University of Massachusetts Boston ScholarWorks at UMass Boston

1965-1970, University Bulletin

University Publications and Campus Newsletters

3-2-1967

Bulletin - Vol. 02, No. 09 - March 2, 1967

University of Massachusetts Boston

Follow this and additional works at: http://scholarworks.umb.edu/university_bulletin
Part of the <u>Higher Education Administration Commons</u>, and the <u>Organizational</u>
Communication Commons

Recommended Citation

University of Massachusetts Boston, "Bulletin - Vol. 02, No. 09 - March 2, 1967" (1967). 1965-1970, University Bulletin. Paper 17. http://scholarworks.umb.edu/university_bulletin/17

This University Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the University Publications and Campus Newsletters at ScholarWorks at UMass Boston. It has been accepted for inclusion in 1965-1970, University Bulletin by an authorized administrator of ScholarWorks at UMass Boston. For more information, please contact library.uasc@umb.edu.

UNIVERSITY OF MASSACHUSETTS

BOSTON

BULLETIN

March 2, 1967

II (9)

FACULTY PROMOTIONS

Provost Oswald Tippo announces the promotions of five U. Mass. /Boston faculty along with fifty-two faculty members from the Amberst campus.

Acting Dean of Faculty, Paul A. Gagnon, and Thomas N. Brown are promoted from Associate Professors of History to Professors of History. Marvin M. Antonoff has advanced from assistant to associate professor of Physics; Seymour Shapiro from Assistant to Associate Professor of History. Reuben G. Miller is promoted from Instructor to Assistant Professor of Economics.

LECTURE ON F. SCOTT FITZGERALD

THE GREAT GATSBY, Scott Fitzgerald's "Jazz Age" novel about the gangsters, playboys and "flappers" of the "roaring twenties" will be the subject of a lecutre by the distinguished youg critic, Richard J. Foster, on Firday, March 3, at 4:00 o'clock in room 210.

LECTURE ON POWER STRUGGLE IN CHINA

The Politics Dept. will sponsor a lecture by Edward Friedman of the Harvard East Asian Research Center who will speak on the recent Power Struggle in Red China. Mr. Friedman has recently returned from two years research work in Taiwan. The lecture will be held in room 210 at 4:00 P.M., Monday, March 6.

SUMMER STUDY IN JAPAN

University of Massachusetts at Boston Students are eligible to participate in a unique program of study in Japan this summer, as part of a five-college program (Sophia University, Smith College, Mount Holyoke College, Amherst College, and Hampshire College)

FACULTY BULLETIN

March 2, 1967

SUMMER STUDY IN JAPAN (cont.)

II (9)

The program will take place July 9 to August 11 in Tokyo. Students desiring further information and an application blank should contact Professor Starr, Room 1222 or write directly to Professor H. L. Varley, 401 Eugene Field House, Amherst, (545-2882), who is co-director of the program. In addition to the courses, there will be week-end trips and afternoon visits to theatres, concerts, artists' studios, folk art centers, factories, temples and gardens. At the close of the academic program, from about the 14th to the 29th of August, there will be an extended visit to the Kyoto-Nara area, before returning to the U.S. on August 30. Students will make their own arrangements to reach Oakland by June 30. Approved applicants will depart from Oakland on a jet flight on July 1, and will return from Tokyo to Oakland on August 30. All classes will be held in English. Summer Study Fee--The summer study fee will be \$1300 and includes tuition for six credits and administrative and extension fees. All applicants admitted to the summer study in Japan Program will qualify for the air Trans-Pacific transportation under a grant provided by the Japan Society, Inc. of New York. The summer study fee does not include the cost of activities which participants may wish to schedule on their own outside of the summer study program, but it does cover board at the Sophia University for five weeks and two weeks in the Kyoto area. Payment of \$150 must accompany application blanks (which may be secured from Prof. Varley) and must be submitted by March 15, there is some leeway on this date, to one of these persons. The remaining \$1,150 is due by April 15. Courses -- Every student will be expected to elect for credit two courses.

II (9)

Match 2, 1967

\$5,000 CASH AWARD FOR ANGLO-AMERICAN UNDERSTANDING

SITE SELECTION

A \$5,000 award will be made for suggestions and ideas that can be used by government, private organizations, voluntary groups and individuals to anyone to improve Anglo-American understanding. Entries must be postmarked not later than June 30. The jury of awards includes: Sir Denis Brogan, Professor of Political Science, Cambridge University, Sir Ifor Evans, formerly Provost University College, London, Joseph C. Harsch, Foreign Correspondent, Deymour M. Lipset, Professor of Government and Social Relations, Harvard University, Donald Tyerman, formerly Editor, the Economist, Gerhard B. Wiebe, Dean School of Public Communication, Boston University. The winning manuscript will be published in a pamphlet and distributed widely to group leaders and opinion molders on both sides of the Atlantic, so that high bisibility may be secured for the suggestions and ideas contained in it.

The Chancellor reports that at the recent meeting of the Board of Trustees of the University, the site consultants placed the following timetable for the selection of the permanent site of UM/B: economic feasibility studies of the location of the permanent site ready by March or April 1967, that sufficiently complete data for a Trustee decision on site be presented by May, 1967, with a decision on site to be made by July, 1967.

Address al enquiries to Secretary, Edward L. Bernays Foundation, 7 Lowell Street, Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138, U.S.A.